

Student and Employee Health

Department of Family and Community Medicine

29 South Paca Street, Lower Level Baltimore, MD 21201 667 214 1883 | 410 328 7924 FAX shealth@som.umarviand.edu

www.medschool.umaryland.edu/familymedicine

Date: September 27, 2016

From: University of Maryland Baltimore Student Health Office

408 West Lombard Street Baltimore, Md 21201

Dear UMB Student:

This is an <u>Immunization Requirement Reminder</u>: All new students who entered the fall 2016 semester are required to upload their <u>immunization records</u> into our <u>new immunization tracking system</u>, <u>hosted by CastleBranch</u>, Inc. If you have not uploaded your immunizations into CastleBranch and met the minimal requirements by October 31, 2016, a Hold will be placed onto your account. A "Hold" will not allow you to register for the 2016-2017 Winter/Spring semester. Registration begins in November, 2016. So, please upload now. If you have already sent your immunization records to the Student Health office please contact us to have them returned to you, as we cannot upload your immunization records into CastleBranch.

Students who are unable to obtain immunization documentation or documentation of immunity can be tested and immunized at Umaryland Immediate Care / Student Health, located at 408 West Lombard Street, Md, 21201. Please bring your insurance card with you.

The web address to upload your required immunization documentation into CastleBranch is: https://mycb.castlebranch.com/. Choose package code UP99im.

Students can refer to the Student Health Web site at http://www.umaryland.edu/studenthealth/immunization-requirements/ for immunization requirements as well.

If you have questions or concerns please contact us at 667-214-1883 or e-mail us at shealth@som.umaryland.edu.

Thank you,

UMB Student Health Office 408 West Lombard Street Baltimore, Maryland 21201 667-214-1883 ph 410-685-1962 fx

